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To the Point 
�ÕØ¯¼-9çÂ��ɸɶɸɶ 

We Are All In This Together 
Dear Neighbors, 
By the time you read this, we will be in our third week of the 
Bay Area COVID-19 shelter-in-place order, with the order 
extended to May 4. I’m reaching out on behalf of the Pedro 
Point Community Association to offer our support to any 
neighbors who may be in need of assistance during these 
challenging times. One thing we know for sure is that behind 
every strong community is an abundance of compassionate 
people—and our Pedro Point neighborhood is nothing if not 
strong and compassionate! 
Whether you’re in need of someone to help with a grocery run, 
pet care assistance, pharmacy pickup or just a neighbor to 
talk to, please let us know and we’ll do our best to connect 
you with someone who can help. Or if you’re someone who 
wants to offer assistance to a neighbor, we want to hear from 
you, too. 
Please contact any of the following Pedro Point Community 
Association board members and let us know what you 
may need or have to offer and we’ll do our best to connect 
you. Please provide your name, street and best way to 
reach you. If you feel comfortable sharing it, please 
include any accommodations, concerns or considerations 
which would be helpful in matching a neighbor with a 
potential helper. 
Danny Estrella, 650-219-9186 or warnella@hotmail.com 
Cherie Chan, 510-703-3748 or chan.cherie@gmail.com 
Joanne Gold, 650-270-8574 or joannegold@yahoo.com 
Thank you for being an active participant in our caring 
community. We are hoping everyone stays healthy, 
remains calm, practices regular hand sanitizing and 
appropriate social distancing! 
Sincerely, 
Joanne Gold, PPCA President 
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Message from the President 
 
'HDU�3HGUR�3RLQW�1HLJKERUV� 
 
,W
V�VR�GLIILFXOW�WR�ZULWH�WKLV�PHVVDJH�DW�WKH�HQG�RI�0DUFK��
NQRZLQJ�LW�ZLOO�QRW�EH�UHDG�XQWLO�VRPHWLPH�LQ�$SULO�DQG�KDYLQJ�QR�
LGHD�KRZ�RXU�OLYHV�ZLOO�EH�WKHQ��:LOO�WKH�VSUHDG�RI�WKH�&RYLG-���
YLUXV�KDYH�VORZHG"�:LOO�ZH�VWLOO�EH�VKHOWHULQJ�LQ�SODFH"�:LOO�DQ\�
QHLJKERUV�KDYH�EHFRPH�LOO"�:LOO�RXU�FKLOGUHQ�EH�PDNLQJ�SHDFH�
ZLWK�KRPH-EDVHG�OHDUQLQJ�DQG�GLJLWDO�FODVVURRPV"�+RZ�PDQ\�RI�
XV�ZLOO�KDYH�ORVW�RXU�MREV�RU�RXU�EXVLQHVVHV"�:LOO�ZH�EH�DEOH�WR�
SD\�RXU�UHQWV�RU�PRUWJDJHV" 
,W�IHHOV�OLNH�DOO�WKH�QHJDWLYH�LPSDFWV�RI�WKLV�JOREDO�SDQGHPLF�DUH�
RXW�RI�RXU�FRQWURO��EH\RQG�ZKDW�ZH�FDQ�GR�E\�EHLQJ�YLJLODQW�
DERXW�KDQG�VDQLWL]LQJ�DQG�VWD\LQJ�SK\VLFDOO\�GLVWDQW��%XW�QRZ�LV�
WKH�WLPH�WR�UHPHPEHU�WKDW�³DOWKRXJK�WKH�ZRUOG�LV�IXOO�RI�
VXIIHULQJ��LW�LV�DOVR�IXOO�RI�WKH�RYHUFRPLQJ�RI�LW�´��+HOHQ�
.HOOHU�VDLG�WKDW�-�,�FDQ¶W�WDNH�DQ\�FUHGLW�IRU�EHLQJ�LQVLJKWIXO� 
6R�OHW�XV�WDNH�VRPH�GHHS�EUHDWKV�DQG�IHHO�JUDWLWXGH�IRU�WKH�
FOHDQ�RFHDQ�DLU�ZH�KDYH�WR�EUHDWK��QRZ�HYHQ�FOHDQHU�WKDQNV�WR�
IHZHU�HPLVVLRQV�IURP�VKHOWHU-LQ-SODFH�RUGHUV���IRU�WKH�EHDXWLIXO�
YLHZV�RI�WKH�3DFLILF�2FHDQ�DQG�EXGGLQJ�WUHHV�RXWVLGH�RXU�
ZLQGRZV��DQG�IRU�WKH�FDULQJ�FRPPXQLW\�ZH�OLYH�LQ�ZLWK�VR�PDQ\�
QHLJKERUV�UHDG\�WR�KHOS�RQH�DQRWKHU�–�HVSHFLDOO\�WKRVH�SURYLGLQJ�
HVVHQWLDO�VHUYLFHV��\RX�DUH�WUXO\�RXU�KHURHV� 
:H�FDQ�DQG�ZLOO�JHW�WKURXJK�WKLV�WRJHWKHU��DQG�KRSHIXOO\�RQH�
GD\�VRRQ��ZH¶OO�EH�EDFN�WR�JDWKHULQJ�DW�WKH�)LUHKRXVH�IRU�
SRWOXFNV��FKLOL�FRRN-RIIV�DQG�SXE�QLJKWV��DQG�HQMR\LQJ�WKH�JRRG�
FRPSDQ\�RI�RXU�QHLJKERUKRRG�IULHQGV� 
 
,Q�WKH�PHDQWLPH��,�KRSH�\RX�DUH�DOO�VWD\LQJ�VDIH�DQG�ZHOO� 
 
Sincerely, Joanne Gold, President  

PPCA Board of  Directors 
 
Joanne Gold—President 
251 Stanley Ave., 650-270-8574 
joannegold@yahoo.com 
 
Allison West—Vice President 
akwest365@gmail.com 
650-922-4611 
 
Breck Hitz—Treasurer 
123 Kent Road, 650-355-4423 
breck@breckhitz.com 
 
Cherie Chan—Secretary 
324 San Pedro Ave., 510-703-3748 
Chan.cherie@gmail.com 
 

Helen Brönte Stewart 
hbrontestewart@yahoo.com 
 
Sam Casillas 
1284 Danmann Ave., 650-359-3275 
samuelcasillas@hotmail.com  
 

Danny Estrella—Firehouse Liaison 
114 Kent Rd., 650-219-9186 
warnella@hotmail.com 
 
Camille Keating—Firehouse Mgr. 
650-355-4726 
PedroPtFirehouse@att.net 
 

Sam Metwally, essam@metwally.org 
 
Marcia Settel 
189 Olympian Way, 650-355-8731 
gilset1158@gmail.com 

 

Appointed Contributors 
Mindy Clar—Roster/Mailing List 
650-359-4567, 
mindyclar@yahoo.com 
 

Kathleen Shugar—New Neighbor 
Greeter, kshugar@yahoo.com 
 

Christine Stahl—New Neighbor 
Scout/Greeter, 650-868-0461 
christine@cdstahl.com 
 

Lisa Warns—Newsletter Editor 
650-270-3471 
lawarns114@gmail.com 
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Dinner on the Point 
Dinner on the Point was cancelled due to Covid-19, however we will reschedule,  

hopefully for late fall 

Want to eat a gourmet dinner without having to leave Pedro Point? Want to meet some of your neighbors, or 
hang out with some of the folks you already know? Want to help us continue to repair the historic 
Firehouse? Then please join us for this year's Dinner on the Point. Date to be determined. Watch your inbox 
for an announcement. It will be on a Saturday night from 5:30 to 9:30pm. This is a progressive dinner, 
which means appetizers at one house, a more intimate main course at a second house, and then everyone 
gets together for dessert at the final neighborhood destination. And all this food and wine is only $40 per 
person, $15 if you only want to join us for dessert. Contact Marcia Settel at gilset1158@gmail.com or 650-
355-8731 if you want to host.  

 

+RSLQJ�ZH¶OO�EH�EDFN�WR�QRUPDO�DFWLYLWLHV�E\�
6HSWHPEHU�VR�VDYH�WKH�ZHHNHQG�GDWH�IRU�
)RJIHVW�������6HSW����DQG���� 

7KH�)LUHKRXVH�8SGDWH 
%\�'DQQ\�(VWUHOOD 
 
In compliance with California state directives, the Firehouse is closed for rentals during 
the COVID-19 pandemic.  The Firehouse playground is also closed.  We know that this is a 
hardship for some families with children and extend our apologies.  But this will help us 
to comply with the guidelines for physical distancing during the pandemic. 
 
We’ve received bids from Peninsula Siding Company on the cost to have the Firehouse re-siding work 
done.  We have two bids, one for re-siding with Hardie siding ($80,000) and one for re-siding with LP 
siding ($88,940).  There may be additional expenses if there is any structural damage found as the siding 
work is underway.  As we don’t have enough funds to pay for either of these two amounts, we’ll need to 
seek other funding sources to bridge the gap between available PPCA funds and the amount of the bid.   
I’ve reached out to Hardie and LP for discounts on materials and am awaiting their response.  One thought 
is to take out a home equity loan using the Firehouse as collateral. We are holding off until the COVID-19 
pandemic is over and we can count on rental revenue to pay such a loan. 
We still need to replace some tables and chairs.  Please consider making a donation to the tables and 
chairs replacement fund.  A $90 donation will buy a 4-pack of comfortable folding chairs.  A $370 
donation will buy a 4-pack of tables.  Any donation amount will be gratefully accepted and go towards the 
purchase of tables and chairs. 
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Next Potluck at the Firehouse is to be determined... 

If you are reading a print version of the 
newsletter, please read this: 

 
The cost of printing and mailing the newsletter 
is becoming prohibitive. We noticed that many 
of you are on NextDoor, which means you 
have email. Please sign up for the email copy 
of the newsletter at www.pedropoint.org. 
The online copy is in full color and we do not 
use the email list for anything other than 
PPCA business. 
It is our intent to remove folks with email from 
our printed mailing list. We don't want to lose 
you as community members, so PLEASE sign 
up. 
Thank you! 

Built by neighborhood volunteers between 1947 - 1953, the historic Pedro Point Firehouse has served as a 
heart of our community for generations. Over the years, the firehouse has been home to countless events 
and activities, which have helped to foster a truly unique sense of community spirit. 
You can make a lasting impact and ensure that the legacy of the firehouse will be enjoyed by future 
generations by making a planned gift to the Pedro Point Community Association Firehouse Maintenance 
Fund today. Some planned gifts, such as a bequest through your will, require no current outlay of funds at 
all. Please consult your financial planner or legal counsel if you'd like to consider including the PPCA 
Firehouse in your estate plans and help preserve the Firehouse as our local treasure. Contact Joanne Gold at 
650-270-8574. Thank you! 

Preserve the Pedro Point Firehouse Through a Planned Gift... 

Unfortunately Cancelled 
Earth Day of Action and EcoFest 

Saturday, April 25, 2020 

50th Anniversary of Earth Day! 

Visit pacificbeachcoalition.org for 
more information 

Agenda for the April 16, 2020 PPCA Meeting 

I.  Call to Order and Roll Call 

II.  Approval of Jan. 16, 2020 Minutes 

III.  Treasurer’s Report: Balance Sheet,  
 Income & Expenses through March 31, 2020 

IV.  Committee Updates 

 1. Firehouse Committee 

 2. Events Committee 

 3. Planning & Development Committee 

V.  New Business 

VI.  Adjournment 
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Summary of PPCA Meeting Minutes—January 16, 2020 

0HHWLQJ�ZDV�FDOOHG�WR�RUGHU�RQ�-DQXDU\����DW�����SP��33&$�ERDUG�PHPEHUV�+HOHQ�%URQWH-6WHZDUW��6DP�&DVLOODV��
&KHULH�&KDQ��'DQQ\�(VWUHOOD��-RDQQH�*ROG��&DPLOOH�.HDWLQJ��6DP�0HWZDOO\��0DUFLD�6HWWHO�DQG�$OOLVRQ�:HVW�ZHUH�
SUHVHQW��7KH�PLQXWHV�RI�WKH�2FW�������PHHWLQJ�ZHUH�DSSURYHG� 
 
6HDWLQJ�RI�QHZ������33&$�%RDUG�DQG�6HOHFWLRQ�RI�2IILFHUV 
�����%RDUG�0HPEHUV��-RDQQH�*ROG��3UHVLGHQW���$OOLVRQ�:HVW��93���+HOHQ�%URQWH-6WHZDUW��6DP�&DVLOODV��&KHULH�
&KDQ��6HFUHWDU\���'DQQ\�(VWUHOOD��&DPLOOH�.HDWLQJ��6DP�0HWZDOO\��0DUFLD�6HWWHO��DQG�%UHFN�+LW]��$EVHQW��
7UHDVXUHU� 
 
+HDGODQGV�7UDLO�'LVFXVVLRQ 
+LODU\�:DOHFND�IURP�&RDVWDO�&RQVHUYDQF\�DQG�5\DQ�0DTXH]��&LW\�RI�3DFLILFD��FDPH�WR�GLVFXVV�WKH�3HGUR�3RLQW�
&RDVWDO�7UDLO�3URMHFW��7KH�FXUUHQW�GHVLJQ�LV�WR�FRQQHFW�WKH�WUDLO�DORQJ�/LQGD�0DU�6WDWH�%HDFK�WR�WKH�'HYLO¶V�6OLGH�7UDLO�
DQG�WKH�3HGUR�3RLQW�+HDGODQGV�YLD�D�SDWK�DORQJ�6DQ�3HGUR�$YHQXH�SDUDOOHO�WR�+LJKZD\���� 
� 
7UHDVXUHU¶V�5HSRUW 
7KH�WUHDVXUHU¶V�UHSRUW�RI�WKH�%DODQFH�6KHHW��,QFRPH�	�([SHQVHV�WKURXJK�'HF�����������ZDV�VXEPLWWHG�DQG�
DSSURYHG�� 
 
(YHQWV�&RPPLWWHH�5HSRUW 
7KH�'LQQHU�RQ�WKH�3RLQW�LV�VFKHGXOHG�IRU�6DW��0DUFK�����������FDQFHOOHG�DQG�ZLOO�EH�UHVFKHGXOHG�GXH�WR�WKH�&RYLG-
���SDQGHPLF�� 
 
)LUHKRXVH�0DLQWHQDQFH�5HSRUW 
6LGLQJ��7KH�)LUHKRXVH�VLGLQJ�KDV�EHFRPH�VHYHUHO\�GHJUDGHG���7KUHH�VLGHV�RI�WKH�)LUHKRXVH�QHHG�WR�EH�ULSSHG�RXW�
DQG�UHSODFHG��'DQQ\�LV�VHHNLQJ�ELGV�IURP�3HQLQVXOD�6LGLQJ��7KHUH�DUH�WZR�RSWLRQV�� 
5LS�RXW�DQG�UHSODFH�VLGLQJ�RU�SXW�RQ�QHZ�VLGLQJ�DWRS�WKH�ROG�VLGLQJ�ZLWKRXW�VHHLQJ�ZKDW�LV�XQGHUQHDWK 
6RPH�RSSRUWXQLWLHV�IRU�VDYLQJ�PRQH\��'DQQ\�PD\�EH�DEOH�WR�JHW�D�GLVFRXQW�LI�D�FUHZ�RIIHUV�WR�KHOS���3RWHQWLDO�:RUN�
3DUW\"��$Q\�QHLJKERUV�KDYH�VNLOOV"��3OHDVH�FRQWDFW�'DQQ\�DW�ZDUQHOOD#KRWPDLO�FRP�LI�\RX�FDQ�KHOS� 
'RZQVWDLUV�3DUW\�5RRP��DGMDFHQW�WR�WKH�SOD\JURXQG—DQ\�LQWHUHVW�LQ�FRQYHUWLQJ�
WKDW�LQWR�D�FKHDSHU�VHFRQGDU\�SDUW\�UHQWDO�ORFDWLRQ"�<HV��EXW�ZLWKRXW�EDWKURRP�
DFFHVV��LW�SUREDEO\�ZRXOGQ¶W�EH�IHDVLEOH� 
-XOLDQ�ZLOO�EH�UHSDLULQJ�WKH�SODVWLF�WDEOHV�ZKLFK�KDYH�IDLOHG�LQ�WKH�SDVW� 
 
3ODQQLQJ�DQG�'HYHORSPHQW�&RPPLWWHH 
2Q�7KXUVGD\��-DQXDU\����WKH�33&$�VHQW�IRUPDO�FRPPHQWV�RSSRVLQJ�WKH�&LW\�RI�
3DFLILFD¶V�SURSRVHG�FKDQJH�LQ�WKH�3HGUR�3RLQW��&DOVRQ-RZQHG��)LHOG�IURP�9LVLWRU-
6HUYLQJ�&RPPHUFLDO-5HFUHDWLRQDO�XVHV�WR�D�&RDVWDO�5HVLGHQWLDO�0L[HG�8VH��� 
1HZ�%XVLQHVV—1RQH 
$GMRXUQPHQW 
0HHWLQJ�DGMRXUQHG�DW������SP 
 
Respectfully submitted by Cherie Chan, Secretary, Jan. 16, 2020 



WĞĚƌŽ�WŽŝŶƚ� 
�ŽŵŵƵŶŝƚǇ��ƐƐŽĐŝĂƟŽŶ 

WK��Žǆ�ϵϱϭ 
WĂĐŝĮĐĂ͕����ϵϰϬϰϰ 

Upcoming Events 
 

¨ PPCA General Meeting Online, Thursday, April 16, at 7:30pm, see front page for 
online Zoom meeting details 
  

 
3HGUR�3RLQW�1HLJKERU 

We’re on the web at: 

www.pedropoint.org 

Welcome New Neighbors! 
 
 
 

Know of any new neighbors? Email 
Lisa at: 

lawarns114@gmail.com 

)RU�WKH�PRVW�FXUUHQW�QHZV�DQG�DQQRXQFHPHQWV��SOHDVH�
VXEVFULEH�WR�WKH�3HGUR�3RLQW�H-PDLO�OLVW�DW��
ZZZ�SHGURSRLQW�RUJ�DQG�JR�SDSHUOHVV� 


